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Metropolitan Transportation Commission 
Programming and Allocations Committee 

October 12, 2016 Agenda Item 4a 

Bikeshare Capital Program – Letter of Interest Summary Results 

Subject:  Update on Bikeshare Capital Program Letters of Interest. 
 
Background: In May 2015 the Commission approved terms of an agreement with Motivate Inc. 

on behalf of the cities of Berkeley, Emeryville, Oakland, San Francisco and San 
Jose to be the exclusive operator of a 7,000 bike Bikeshare system. The 
Commission also set aside $4.5 million in public funds for the Bike Share Capital 
Program in the remaining Bay Area communities at the same May 2015 meeting. 
The Bike Share Capital Program will award grants over two phases, with the 
timing of the second phase to be determined following this first phase.   

  
 The goal of the Bike Share Capital Program is to expand bicycle access and use 

through bike sharing and to facilitate multimodal transportation in connection with 
transit. The Bike Share Capital Program funding is a one-time funding source to 
help project sponsors with capital purchase and initial implementation costs and 
will not be an on-going grant program. Up to $2.5 million in funding is available in 
Phase 1. 

 
In order to assess the interest in the program and to assess the readiness of future 
applicants, staff issued a Call for Letters of Interest for the Bike Share Capital 
Program in April 2016. The following parties submitted applications totaling 
approximately $2.0 million; however, figures, are expected to be revised 
substantially during the final application process: 
 

1. City of Alameda  
2. City of Fremont 
3. City of Palo Alto 
4. City of Richmond 
5. SMART rail corridor jurisdictions and Marin/Sonoma congestion 

management agencies 
 

Staff from San Jose and San Francisco, where Bay Area Bikeshare is currently 
operating, Oakland and MTC reviewed the letters of interest in the program to 
assess their readiness to complete the full application. While each applicant faced 
unique challenges to their successful implementation of bike share, staff believes 
the proposals all warrant the chance to proceed to the full application phase. 
  
Next Steps 
Staff will send feedback to each of the applicants in October. The full Bike Share 
Capital program call for projects is expected to be released in December 2016, with 
responses due back to MTC in March 2017.   
 

Issues: The lack of reliable operating funding in the form of public or private funds, 
membership dues and other fees for bike share systems, presents a substantial 
challenge to all of the applicants. 

 
Recommendation: Information. No action required. 
 
Attachments: Letters of Support  
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